

Hon Bernard Jenkin MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

31 March 2011 Our ref: 4719W 10/11 Robert Chote Chairman

20 Victoria Street London SW1H ONF

Tel: +44 (0) 20 7271 2509

robert.chote@obr.gsi.gov.uk

budgetresponsibility.independent.gov.uk

Dear Mr Terkin

Re: Staff employed in economic forecasting

As Chair of the Budget Responsibility Committee of the Office for Budget Responsibility (OBR) I have been asked to reply to your recent question,

To ask Mr Chancellor of the Exchequer, how many staff in the Office of Budget Responsibility are employed to undertake economic forecasting; and how many of them have previously worked in HM Treasury. 50100

At the establishment of the permanent OBR, four members of HM Treasury staff were transferred to the OBR to undertake economic forecasting. The transfer was conducted under the processes governing machinery of government changes.

We have also recruited a further member of staff to conduct economic forecasting via an external competition process. That staff member has not previously worked at HM Treasury.

Yours sincerely

Shit ON

Robert Chote Chairman